
 BOARD REPORT 
 7/9/2024 

 Board Members: 

 Stephanie Thompson 

 July 2024 

 ●  Attended the virtual session hosted by Dept of Ed for Closing the Digital Divide in Rural 

 Schools and Communities 

 ●  Attended Indigenous STEAM Education Community Conversation convened by NM 

 Circles, part of the CIRCLES Alliance. 

 ●  Participated in a virtual meeting hosted by NSBA American Indian Alaskan Native Council 

 (AIAN) for information/membership update. 

 Lisa Maxwell 

 District  :  Attended High Reliability Schools (HRS)  Conference.  Assessed and Provided District 

 Personnel LFC Program Analysis 24-03 on Student Attendance and Performance. 

 Eq  uity  :   Yazzie/Martinez.  Attended SJC Broadband  Conference:  A Collaborative 4 Corners 

 Pathway Update  ; hosted by Alliance for Navajo Broadband  and FCED. 

 Interim:  Assessed June LFC/LESC Hearing Brief:  Supporting  Teachers to Improve Student 

 Outcomes; Class Sizes, Teacher Supports, and Quality of Instruction. 

 Policy  :  Reviewed FMS Policy Manual and Administrative  Regulations, Section G. 

 Cody Diehl – Superintendent: 



 Safety and Security  ●  Attended Texas Safe School Conference in San Antonio 

 ●  Liaised with City of Farmington to allow use of FHS campus for 3-day training 

 ●  Continued with training for Armed Campus Safety Monitor 

 ●  Hired second Armed Campus Safety Monitor (FHS) 

 ●  Submitted  SVPP grant 

 ●  Recorded Handle With Care staff video 

 ●  Continued meeting with vendors and developing a data management program for 

 District Safety 

 ●  City of Farmington Traffic Division continued with the installation of automated 

 school zone signals 

 Public Relations  PR continues to celebrate school events and other happenings. In June we highlighted the 

 following on our website, newsletter, PeachJar, and social media: 

 ●  Updated families on Crossing Guards and School Zone Timers. 

 ●  Promoted the FMS Student Nutrition Seamless Summer Feeding Program. 

 ●  Celebrated McCormick Elementary School's Attendance, STEM, and Literacy 

 Awards. 

 ●    Asked FMS Families to nominate their favorite teacher for Teacher of the Year 

 2024/2025. 

 ●  Highlighted Animas Elementary School's Art Show and Student Expo. 

 ●  Promoted the Digital Marketing Summer Learning Camp for grades 9-12. 

 ●  Showcased Ms. Templeton's Hospitality and Tourism class participating in a Tamale 

 Lab. 

 ●  Welcomed Ms. Taylor Lusk as the new head coach for Piedra Vista High School 

 Dance. 

 ●  Celebrated students from Mrs. Beckner's Educators Rising program as they went to 

 Nationals this month. 

 ●  Congratulated PVHS senior, Landry Bales, signing her letter of intent for Stephens 

 College in Columbia, MO. 

 ●  Celebrated and shared resources for learning more about Juneteenth. 

 ●  Promoted FMS registration for the 2024/2025 school year. 

 Equity Council  ●  Dr. Garrity has been in contact with the Yazzie case authors to come and work with 

 our Student Equity Councils and the District Equity Council on October 3rd. 

 Athletics and Activities  ●  Final adjustments to the schedules for the fall are being made, and schedules 

 should be released soon. 

 ●  All seasons for SY 23-24 are complete and teams have started their summer 

 strength & conditioning programs, as well as their skills camps 

 ●  We are moving forward on the bleacher and light project at PV.  We look to begin 

 installation of everything in late October, or early November. 



 Other  ●  Attend the 3rd Annual FMS HRS Mini-Summit.  Was a great success and well 

 attended.  Special thank you to Ms. Nicole Lambson and her team…along with Mr. 

 ●  Modifications to the HRS tool have been completed for SY2425.  We will continue 

 to collaborate with school leaders to ensure the tool is supporting student 

 outcomes and moving the schools forward. 

 ●  Starting in August, Mr. Gamboa will start providing a Board report for Operations 

 and Athletics - separate from this report. 

 ●  We continue to refine the process for monitoring the leading indicators of HRS.  It 

 is a work in progress, but powerful collaborative discussions with school leaders 

 are happening. 

 Bobbi Newland - Chief Financial Officer 

 The 24/25 District Operational budget as presented to the board on 6/11/24 was approved by 

 PED on 6/30/24.  A memo from PED was sent out in June raising the unit value for 24/25 from 

 $6,442.55 to $6,553.75. The memo also states that PED will send out another memo in late July 

 or August letting the district know when we can do a BAR for the SEG increase. The unit value 

 increase multiplied by the program units used for the 24/25 SEG should bring in about $2.2 

 million more in SEG funding to the district. 


